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To read the newsletter online . 
 
Click once on the “DOWNLOAD NEWSLETTER” box at the bottom of the front page.
This will open up the newsletter to be read online. If you want to download it to read later, 
you can download or print it using the download arrow or print button. It is usually in the 
black line at the top of your screen.

A Word From Our President!

This year is winding down faster than I thought it would. It’s already 
November, and Christmas is right around the corner! Well, Thanksgiving 
does come first, and that, to me, can be way more fun. Families get 
together for good food and conversation, and there is not Christmas 
“stress” about what to buy for everyone. Don’t get me wrong, I love 
Christmas, but ahh, Thanksgiving food is the best! It’s the only time of the 
year I make Pumpkin Pie, my favorite. Sadly, I seem to be the only one 
that likes it! Oh well, more for me! I also make an Apple Pie for everyone 
else!

At the guild, we seem to be getting a steady attendance of around 90 or 
so, and everyone seems to like our speakers. I’m looking forward to our 
November speaker, Jeff Warner. His workshop will be a challenge for me, 
I’ve tried Bargello before and it wasn’t pretty! But, I did learn how to paper 
piecing, so I CAN learn this!

Be sure to read about our new philanthropy project, Mug Rugs, in this 
newsletter. It will be a fun continuing project to benefit Meals on Wheels.

Bonnie Lippincott

President, OGQG



DISPATCHER	 SEPTEMBER 2022

Membership

It’s Time!!
November is the month we can start the 2023 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
process.
You can print the form below and have it ready to turn in at our November 
General Meeting, or, we'll also have forms ready for you at all meetings.
Please have your renewal form in by the February 8, 2023 so you can be 
included in our 2023 Yearbook.

IT”S GOING TO BE A FUN YEAR

Thanks everyone,
Pam Osorio - Membership Chairperson



ORANGE GROVE 2023 QUILTERS GUILD MEMBERSHIP FORM 

All members need to complete this form in it’s entirety even if your information has not changed from the prior 
year.


Membership is $40.00 for the year and can be paid by cash, check, credit card at the General Meetings. Please 
note: Credit cards transactions will be accepted with a $2.00 convenience charge.  Please contact me if you 
should need help with your payment options.   
Make check payable to OGQG.  

Form and payment can also be mailed to: 
Pamela Osorio Cell: 562-889-0600 
3432 Hathaway Ave UNIT 130 Email: memapo1@yahoo.com 
Long Beach, CA 90815 

The Membership Roster/Yearbook will only given to members and will not be published online or used for any 
other purpose.  To be included in the 2023 Roster/Yearbook, this form with dues needs to be returned to 
Membership by the February 8, 2023.

_______ Please check here if you DO NOT want your information in the Roster/Yearbook


If you should need any help regarding our FaceBook Page, Webinars, Classes, Website, or Newsletter, please 
contact me and I will direct you to the person in handling this.


Thank you,

Pamela Osorio - Membership Chairperson 

****************************************************************************************************** 
CHECK ONE: 
I am a New Member___________  
This is for Renewal ___________ Membership Number_________  
Life Time Member_____________ Membership Number_________ 
******************************************************************************************************* 
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY: 

Name:______________________________________________________________________________  
(Last) (First) 

Name I wish to be called:_______________________________Spouse_______________________ 
 

Street Address:____________________________________________ _________________________ 

City:____________________________________State:___________________Zip:_______________ 

Home Phone:_________________________________Cell Phone:____________________________ 

Email:_______________________________________________________________________________ 
(Please print legibly.  If no Email, please write “NONE) 

Birthday:  Month________Day________ 

******************************************************************************************************** 
Chairperson’s use only: 
Date received:____________________________Paid by:___________________________________ 
Amount received:_________________________Check number:____________________________ 

New member number assigned:_______________________________________



Robin Gallagher Social Media Chair

Wow! OGQG Don’t forget to share your progress, completions and inspirations on 
Instagram (IG). Our Instagram account is https://www.instagram.com/
orange_grove_quilters_guild/ to see what other members are designing, working 
on and completing. Additionally use a hashtag (#OGQGShare) to create great 
visibility for the guild, and help you reach other members or potential future 
members with your wonderful quilt creations. Using the hashtag enables us to 
connect with other members and other members can connect with each other.

OGQG Facebook Page Reminder!
For those of you that are on the Orange Grove Quilters Guild Facebook Page, I 
want to remind you that you must be a member to join, and also to continue to 
follow the page.

HELP WANTED:
LUNCHEON AND HOME TOUR

Looking for a Few Home Sewing Rooms for our Luncheon and Home Tour 
Coming in 2023!!
Our Luncheon and Sewing Room Home Tour is being scheduled for 2023. We are 
looking for people to volunteer to host their homes as a part of this tour. Don’t be shy! 
People love seeing where quilts are created and may pick up a few hints on how to set 
up their own quilting space! I know I have!
We have three individuals who have already volunteered and need two more to make 
this a great fundraiser for our guild.
Thank you in advance for your help!

Please contact Jan Horton, 714-328-4610 if you have any questions or would like to be 
a part of this fun event!



COMING ATTRACTIONS TO OUR GUILD!! 

September Speaker!
Jeff Warner grew up in the City of Orange and has been sewing for 38 years. Entirely self-
taught, he began by taking his clothes apart and using the pieces as patterns on new fabric. In 
1991, he caught the quilt bug, and turned his attention away from clothing and into quilt 
making. Jeff has worked as a theatrical lighting designer since the early nineties and has used 
his sewing skills to create scenery and set decoration for the stage. In 2002, he changed 
gears and began creating custom leather clothing, bags and accessories under the label 
L2Leather. In 2013, he came back to quilting with new ideas for an old style. Jeff specializes in 
bargello quilts and has published two patterns featuring his Kaleidoscope Bargello style. 

Jeff is currently in charge of lighting at the Carpenter Performing Arts Center at Cal State Long 
Beach and is a member of the Long Beach Modern Quilt Guild. @jeffwarnerquilter 

Britta Laski, 1st Vice President
Britta

It’s hard to believe that the holidays are nearly here again and that it’s time for our annual toy 
drive for the children of our enlisted at Camp Pendleton. We will be collecting toys, sports 
equipment and gift cards at our holiday party the 1st Wednesday in December at the Elks 
Lodge.  At this time we aren’t accepting stuffed animals. Thank you all in advance for your 
continued generosity and making the holidays a lot brighter for the children!

Britta Laski, 1st Vice President

CAMP PENDELTON TOY DRIVE



November brings us Jeff Warner teaching his Bargello 
Snowflake.  Due to the popularity of this class, we are having 

two workshops - Tuesday November 8 and Thursday November 
10.  There are still a couple of openings for each day.

  On February 9, Joanna Figueroa. You can choose either Jelly 
and Jam or Ferris Wheel. Both will be taught. Check out the 

designs on Joanna’s website. figtreequilts.com

March 9 will be Beverly Remillard teaching Dresden Pillow.  Her 
designs can be seen at ladylikequilts.com

Please call or email me if you are interested in any of our 
classes. Remember we do take cash, check or credit card for 
payment. Classes are $40 which is a real bargain. We have 

teachers with us who routinely teach at IQF and Road To Ca. 
You will pay far more at those venues. 

Also, we are now offering our classes to non-members a month 
prior to the class at the same fee members pay. So let your 

friends know that we would love to have them join us.

Questions? Contact Jane Oglesby. janeoglesby2@gmail.com or
714-588-4606

Jane Oglesby
Workshop Chair

http://figtreequilts.com
http://ladylikequilts.com
mailto:janeoglesby2@gmail.com




PHILANTHROPY
Hopefully you enjoyed the information that was provided by Donna Miranda, 
from the Navy-Marine Corps Relief Society at our meeting.  They provide all 
kinds of help to the military and one program that we can be of assistance with 
is giving military families, in need, a baby quilt.  They help the families prepare 
for a new baby.  They offer free workshops to eligible expectant parents, at the 
end of the workshop each family gets a donation of baby products and a baby 
quilt.  They are only asking for infant size quilts (around 36” by 36” or a bit 
bigger).  These are not for toddlers but newly born babies.  This is another 
opportunity to make a smaller project.  You can turn them in at the 
Philanthropy table at our monthly meetings or on Philanthropy Day.

Another new program that is starting immediately are Mug Rugs for Meals on 
Wheels.  Kathleen Jones contacted Meals on Wheels and they are excited to 
receive mug rugs that will be handed out to participants with the meals.  They 
service 27 cities in Orange County and they will be distributed among those 
cities. Our plan is to deliver them 4 times a year, Winter, Spring, Summer and 
Fall, which makes it easy to make them with a thyme in mind.  They should be 
around 6”. Cut 2 6” pieces of cotton fabric, add a piece of batting.  Layer and 
sew around leaving a hole to turn.  Sew opening and do a top stitch all around.  
We do not have a pattern but see Kathleen and she will explain how to do one.  
Kathleen will have a basket at each Guild meeting to collect them.  They can 
be as simple or complicated as you desire.  What a great way to use up those 
scraps.

Next Philanthropy Day is Wednesday, November 2, from 9:30 to around 2:30.  
We have a few infant quilts that will need to be layered and our usual quilt tops 
to get ready for quilting.  Location is 2561 Beach Blvd., Westminster at the 
Driftwood Mobile Home Park.  Stay all day or just a short time and don’t forget 
to bring your lunch and a drink.  This might be a good time to make a few Mug 
Rugs.  

There will be pillowcase kits, quilt kits, quilts that need binding and quilts that 
need to be quilted.  The usual plea is for members to take a quilt and quilt it.  
Just remember that it does not have to be a special pattern or style.  You are 
welcome to do the quilting as you like.  Simple is good just as long as they a 
quilted.  Thank you for considering to take one and practice your style.   

There is never enough thank you’s to everyone that participates in 
Philanthropy.  Without your help and talent it would not be possible to get 
these donations to the organizations.

You now have so many choices, pillowcases, military quilts, children quilts, 
infant quilts, mug rugs and always adult quilts.  In case you don’t know where 
these items go I have listed them below.

Thanks again and see you November 2.  We will not be meeting in December.

Sherry Lincoln, Philanthropy



Sherry Lincoln, Philanthropy Chair

OUR PHILANTHROPY RECIPIENTS:

Orangewood
Senior Santa & Friends Orange County Social Services
Providence/Sea Crest/St. Joseph Hospice
Camp Pendleton 
Thomas House
Preciouses Lives
Orange Coast Memorial Hospital
Meals on Wheels
Navy-Marine Relief Society

Mug Rugs for Meals on Wheels

Please help us make Mug Rugs (mini quilts) or coasters to be given out to 
Meals on Wheels receptions.

A mug rug starts with two 6-inch squares of fabric and a piece of batting. I am 
sure you have scraps of both and you probably also have orphan blocks that 
will work beautifully. First please make a few for yourself and then make lots 
for meals on wheels.

Please bring the finished mugs to Philanthropy on the 1st Wednesday of the 
month or the Monthly Guild meeting. We will be taking the Mug Rugs to the 
Meals on Wheels Headquarters in Anaheim. They distribute meals to 19 cities 
in Orange County. I am sure they will be given out to your city.

Kathleen Jones for Philanthropy

 



NOVEMBER

This month we will feature Fall colors and notions (quilting frames, scissors, 
pins, anything that is useful to quilters) If you have anything you would like to 
contribute, Fall fabric or notions, please bring them to the Ways and Means 

table. 

We will not be selling anything at the December meeting.

January will be our New Beginnings theme. If you have kits or fabrics to 
donate, you can bring it to the November or December meetings.

The rest of the year will be devoted to regular fabric and supplies. You may 
want to begin going through your seeing notions, rulers, patterns, kits and 
fabric.

Measuring the fabric is a tremendous help when preparing fabric for sale! 
THANK YOU!

Again, A BIG THANK YOU to guild members for the success of our sales! 
Your support is greatly appreciated!!!

Looking forward to seeing you at the Guild!

Carol Logue and Justine Gentile

WAYS AND MEANS



Pam Osorio, Membership Chair

Wishing all those with birthdays in November 



Newsletter Brought to you by OGQG Newsletter Editor: Jan Horton

The ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD 
is a tax exempt group whose purpose is to 
educate, encourage and maintain high 
standards of design, technique, quilting 
and fiber arts and to inspire achievements 
in the areas of creativity, quilting and fiber 
arts.

MEMBERSHIP is currently open.

MEETINGS: The regular meeting is at 9:30 
am on the 2nd Wednesday of the month. 
(doors open at 8:30). Decembers meeting 
is on the 1st wednesday. No meeting is 
held in July. Meetings are held at Garden 
Grove Elks Lodge located at 11551 Trask 
Ave, Garden Grove, California



A Word from our 
Sponsors! Thank you 
for your support…..






